NW:9720068 By on Ka Date 8/12/05

This & lent consists of 2 pages

No. of Copies, Series 2

JAN 2 1953

AUTHORICATED Secondon B. S. ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION DOCUMENT NO. LXI

Honorable Robert LeBaron Chairman, Military Liaison Committee to the Atomic Energy Commission

Dear Mr. LeBaron:

Reference is made to your letter of November 3, 1952 and my answer of December 15, 1952, concerning plans for CASTLE.

The results of the IVI thermonuclear experiment indicate certain recrientation of the thermonuclear weapons program in order to insure broad and rapid progress in this activity. The revised program and its bearing on the timing of the CASTLE Operation are discussed below.

It is now apparent that material availability for this weapon indicates November as the earliest possible date for its full-scale test.

The Mike device behaviour leads us to believe that adaptation of its design to a weapon or weapons offers real promise.

To convert the Mike

type design to a weapon configuration, however, involves a great amount of engineering and process development and test, including a number of important tests now scheduled for the UPSHOT series in the Spring of 1953.

HESTAUTED DATA This document contains restricted data as willing in the Atomic Energy Act of 1940. Its treasuring in the Atomic Lucial is contents in any municipal in the disclosure of its contents in any municipal in the disclosure of its contents in the to an unauthorized person is prohibited.

GROUP 1 Excluded from automatic downgrading and declassification

Secremental note - Circulated in Secretarias note - curculates

Circ. in AEC 599/7 NANA- College Copy for Roy B. Snapp

REPOSITORY

RG 326 AEC SECRETARIAT Secretariat 6401-4928-10-8

COLLECTION: 1951-58

COLLECTION:

BOX NO. 208 CCASSIFIED ACUITY OF BE SON DELEGATION DELE

OITAZOCOGO127

00E 611(8)

We believe, however, that at least one and probably both of them will emerge as possible for test and emergency depablilty early in 1954.

DOS (0.1 (a)

We believe that such a course is indicated because it offers increased promise for obtaining a capability in thermonuclear weapons in early 1954.

We realize that the above suggested plan has a major impact on military planning as well as on the supporting Task Force. With the opening of these several avenues for advance in thermonuclear weapon development, and with the emphasis that is being placed on the program, a possibility still exists that one weapon model may unexpectedly develop shead of the others to the point where it becomes feasible and advantageous to proof-test this model in the Fall of 1953. To be able to take advantage of this possibility should it arise, it would be desirable for the JTF to retain the capability of mounting a much simpler operation on an emergency basis in the Fall of 1953.

In view of the importance of this program, your early comments are requested.

Sincerely yours,

H. D. Smyth Acting Chairman

REGEVED
U.S. Atomic Energy Commission
Office of the Secretary

JAN 8 - 1 E3

.m. . १११११११११११११११११११

DWALASSITIND

NWG72006B



